
Tasks Completed During Reporting Period 

The following activities associated with the RFI and IM work at the subject facility were conducted 
between July 16 and August 19, 2015. 
 
• Maintained operation of the ICM system and conducted performance monitoring, including 

effluent sampling for VOC analysis, quarterly water level measurements, and daily system 
flow rate measurements.   

• Submittal of the 2015 Semiannual Groundwater Monitoring Report on July 30, 2015. 
• Conducted the August 2015 quarterly groundwater monitoring event during the week of 

August 10-14, 2015. 

Difficulties Encountered During Reporting Period 

No difficulties were encountered during this reporting period. 

Summary of Contacts with Local (Community or Public) or Regulatory Groups 
 
Owens Corning attended a Status Update Meeting with EPA, Brown and Caldwell and South 
Carolina Department of Health and Environmental Control (the latter via conference call) on 
August 10, 2015 at EPA’s offices in Atlanta, GA.  The purpose of the meeting was to confirm 
mutual understanding on the interpretation of site data to date and to agree on a path to site 
closure that is protective of public health and the environment.  Accordingly, Owens Corning will 
retract the RFI Work Plan dated June 2, 2014 and will submit a new Work Plan by late 
September or early October 2015.  No additional interactions with the public or with EPA/DHEC 
occurred during this reporting period. 

Projected Work for Next Reporting Period  
 
Owens Corning’s plans for the next reporting period of August 20 through September 16, 2015 
include: 
 
• Continue operation of the ICM system and conduct required performance monitoring. 
• Continued preparation of the Q2 2015 - Interim Corrective Measures Performance Monitoring 

Report to be submitted in August 2015. 
• Preparation of the RFI Work Plan Addendum to be submitted by late September or early 

October 2015. 
 


